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.' November 17, 1965

TO: OPERATIONS COMMITTEE
BRIDGEPORT AND ILION DIVISIONS

FROM: DEVELOPMENT DEPARTMENT

SUBJECT: PELLET GUNS AND AMMUNITION

Supplementing our report of July 22, 1965, to the Ilion
Division, on the above subject, we have completed our review of the
pellet gun business, and recommend herewith that the t'.‘orupau‘nyhunder"s
take to enter this field via internal development,

We believe that we have identified o thtuniﬁzes f
both pellet ammunition and pellet guns, We eam jansxde#aen“ in
pellet ammunition independent of a aecxsionﬁtocff%r a lz@e o pellgt
guns, but the reverse situation would.not bo«attraenge. %Iqﬁboth
cases, entry into the field should: be "edlcﬁxed oqurcdué%s that
offer tachnological superiorifyafd qug iﬁy a&yantaggs over those
presently on the market. Moig ver, in Both' q@ es it will be

1 ’ pproprxa&e Retbarch Division,

dpd*dgad. aiy
y t&y caﬁg#bry. Specxfzcally, in this report, pellet gun ammunition
‘.means caliber .177 and .22 Diablo or “"waisted" pellets of approxi-
§maﬁely 8 and 14.5 grains, respectively, and coz cylinders in two
- gtandard sizes. There are also ,20 (Smm) caliber lead projectiles
having a semi~streamlined profile, weighing 16 grains, which are
used with the Sheridan pneumatic rifles.

Of these, the ,22 caliber Diablo pellet appears to be
displacing the .177 caliber for rifles, and is by far the most
popular for the rapidly growing COj-powered handguns. Our
estimates indicate that domestic pellet sales in 1964 approxi-
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